COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE
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Memorial Town Hall ( One Library Street ( Georgetown MA  01833


Community Preservation Committee Meeting

[image: image3.wmf]Tuesday April 24, 2012
To be held at 7:30 PM in the

Town Hall 2nd floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
In attendance: P. Nelson, E. Davidson, J. DiMento, J. Davenport, H. LaCortiglia
Meeting is called to order at: 7:45pm 

Motion by P. Nelson to pay the following bills
Seconded by J. Davenport

Motion carries 5-0
· Bills
	NAME
	AMOUNT
	INVOICE #
	DATE

	White Street Paint
	217.95
	7081
	3/18/2012

	Yankee Pine Corp
	163.80
	10060301 
	03/30/12 

	Yankee Pine Corp
	52.50
	10059775 
	03/30/12 

	Yankee Pine Corp
	30.61
	10059600 
	03/30/12 

	Amesbury Industrial Supply
	26.10
	737370 
	02/29/12 

	Georgetown Building Supply
	111.21
	173523 
	02/29/12 

	Hancock Assoc.
	8,664.50
	52212
	02/29/12 

	Kopelman & Paige
	455.00
	91597
	03/27/12

	Kathryn Grover
	$2,200.00
	N/A
	03/23/12 


· Correspondence:

· A letter from the Finance Advisory Committee Chairman, Andrew Belliveau, is read by the Committee. The letter relates that the Fincom would like the CPC to consider funding the window replacement / repair of the Historic Town Hall (This projects was not recommended by the CPC in this current cycle.) The Committee members ask Reginald Tardiff, a FinCom member who is present in the audience and also serves as Chairman of the Energy Committee, to explain a bit about how the ESCO contract relates to the window replacement / repair of the Historic Town Hall and the Historic Perley School window restoration. He explains that there initially 
were delays with the ESCO contract due to legal/administrative problems. He explains that there will be energy savings to the Town by modifying the lights in town hall and other municipal buildings and that the 4 Million Dollar Energy Bond approved at Town Meeting for the ESCO contract has not been fully finalized yet. 
Reg also relates that he is of the understanding that the Air Conditioning (the funding of which was previously appropriated in 2009 using CPA funds) and window repair must be done simultaneously. CPC members state that they see this as being done in a phased approach which can be done sequentially. (AC installation in one year, then window repair in a subsequent year.) 
CPC members also would  like to explore the cost savings to the Town by combining the window repair of both of the Town’s Historic Buildings (Town Hall and the Perley Building) in one appropriation and contract. 
Members also would like to know why CPA funds need to be used at all for the windows in two municipal buildings if the Town has already approved the funding for these upgrades to come from the Energy Bond. 
Everyone present agrees that there needs to be greater communication between the Energy Committee and the CPC, and that greater understanding of the Energy Bond and ESCO contract is needed. 
Reg will go back to the Energy Committee to get answers to some of the questions that the CPC Members have raised and try to schedule a joint meeting of the two bodies along with some representatives from the ESCO Contractor. 
The Committee thanks Reggie for his attendance. 
· New Business 
· The "State of the Town" is scheduled for Monday April 30th from 6pm to 9pm in the 3rd floor meeting room at town hall. By unanimous consent Chairman LaCortiglia will present that evening for the CPC.
· Update on CPC Warrant Articles
· Comments from Town Counsel regarding the CPC Warrant Articles
Article F- Perley School Restoration - The Committee reviews Town Counsel’s opinion regarding the Historical Restriction for The Perley School. Town Counsel wants to know “how the property will be held” under the Historical Restriction.

Article H. -Rowley Landing Legal Pursuance – This article will need to be passed over at Town Meeting since Town Counsel. and DOR have determined that the CPA statute doesn’t allow for a CPA expenditure in a case such as this. 
Article K. – Conservation Restriction Endowment for Driftway Farm - Town Counsel. opines that the Town does not need to convey a restriction to another entity. The CPC members note that restriction has already been approved by the ConCom and the BOS and that it has been conveyed and recorded. (This is the standard procedure and required under MGL. Ch 44B)
Article L. – E. Main St. Field Development T.C. opines that the funding cannot come partially from Open Space Reserve. CPC Members note that there is a conservation aspect to this due to the access which will be created for Conservation land holdings in the overall Greenway. Members agree that the article can be easily modified.
Motion by J. DiMento to fund the $200,000 appropriation entirely from the CPA Undesignated Account.

Seconded by P. Nelson 

Motion carries 5-0

Chairman LaCortiglia will modify the motion from the floor of Town Meeting since the Warrant has now been closed and printed.

· Report on CPA Legislation 
· H. LaCortiglia reports the following:

The Massachusetts House of Representatives unanimously passed the long-awaited CPA legislation Monday evening.  The roll call vote was taken just after 8pm, with 153 representatives voting YES and none opposed.  Next stop for the CPA legislation

is the Massachusetts Senate, which will take up the proposal as part of their debate on the state budget in mid-May.  

 

The CPA legislation had been filed as an amendment to the House's version of the state budget.  House Ways and Means Committee Vice-Chairman Stephen Kulik and House Minority Leader Bradley Jones introduced the amendment at about 7:30pm, and many other legislative supporters followed them to the podium to speak about 
CPA.  Speaker of the House Robert DeLeo then introduced Representative Paul Schmid of Westport who delivered his maiden House speech in support of the 
amendment.  After an extended ovation, Speaker DeLeo opened the roll call vote and then announced the final tally.

 

The amendment's language contains the full text of An Act to Sustain Community Preservation (HB 765), with one exception.  The funding mechanism in the amendment that passed is an annual transfer of $25 million from the state's end-of-year budget surplus into the CPA Statewide Trust Fund, rather than an increase in the registry of deeds recording fees.  

 

If it passes in the Senate and is signed by the Governor, $25 million from the state's budget surplus would be added each year to the revenue from the existing CPA deeds recording fees, beginning with the Fall 2013 CPA Trust Fund payment.  All of the other provisions of HB 765 are included in this budget amendment, including the changes to the rules for CPA recreation projects.

· Any other business that may be brought to the attention of the Committee by a participant from the audience or a Committee Member
· None
Motion by E. Davidson to adjourn 
Seconded by J. Davenport 
Motion carries 5-0
· Meeting is adjourned at 9:14pm
The Town of Georgetown’s Community Preservation Committee Thanks You for Your Support in the Year 2012.

Visit us on the Web at: www.georgetowncpc.com
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